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Principal’s Report

Operations

There have been no recent issues with matters of Operations. All plumbing and electrical needs have been successful in sustaining any past issues that we may have had. 

Russell Construction has completed the outside awning. This update was added during our Spring Break period. 

Shaner Plumbing also completed the ceiling leak in the girl’s bathroom on the 2nd grade hall during our Spring Break period as well. 


Student and Family Engagement

This month with the students testing, we have been planning and preparing for our end of year events. We are currently working on our Kindergarten graduation as well as our May Day/ Field Day event for our scholars. 

We are also planning for our 2024-2025 school year! We are currently enrolling and hiring for the next school term. We will be participating in the Job Fair hosted by the Montgomery County Career Center on May 2, 2024. We will also host a dual enrollment and hiring event on May 11, 2024.  

Our enrollment team has begun making their rounds canvassing the area in search of our future scholars. We will host several other enrollment events as we work towards meeting our enrollment goal for the upcoming school year.    
                                     
Snacks and refreshments were provided for teachers during standardized testing ACAP (Alabama Comprehensive Assessment Program). This was a gesture to support them during the long and demanding days. We thought this would be a nice way to show appreciation for their hard work and dedication during this busy time.

Our leadership team attended a complimentary professional development session led by Mr. McGriggs from Choices Education Services. During the session, Mr. McGriggs emphasized the significance of effective communication. To make the lesson engaging, he organized an interactive game resembling charades. In this game, team members paired up, with one acting as the describer and the other as the guesser. Through this activity, our team gained insights into the importance of cultural diversity in working towards a shared objective.
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